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The Newsletter is published and printed at the Parish Office. Priority is given to content
relating to the faith community of Enniskeane Parish. Other notices may be published when
space permits. These may be left at the Parochial House or emailed to
parishoffice@enniskeaneparish.ie before 11am Thursday. 

Fr. Tom Hayes PP, Parochial House, Enniskeane. 023-8847769 / 087-9311472
Email parishpriest@enniskeaneparish.ie (Off-duty Wednesdays)
Parish Office: Tuesdays 9.30am – 12.30pm; 2.30pm – 5.30pm & Thursdays 9.30am – 1pm;
1.30pm–2.30pm. (Closed Holy Days) Tel 023 8847769  parishoffice@enniskeaneparish.ie

Community Notices

Today’s Thought
“Positive thinking can help to propel

you over, around or through any obstacle.

Offertory Collection: 
Total : € 1961

Day Pilgrimage to Knock
St. Josephs Young Priest Society - on

June 25th. Price €55 including Breakfast,
Dinner and coach. For bookings call
023-8849196 or 087-6167835

Castletown Fundraising
The Annual Cycle /Walk takes place

from Coppeen on Sun June 26th at 3pm. 

Building Fund
Collection at all masses this weekend

An Tóstal
Ballineen & Enniskeane Community

Festival will take place from Fri 24th to
Sun 26th June. 

Recent Marriage
Congratulations to Tim Crowley, Mon-

eycrohy & Karen Goggin, Bandon who
were married in Enniskeane Church. 
Recent Baptisms

Welcome to the Christian Community
Aoife Hennessy, Ballinard
Michael Tanner, Farranisheree
Matthew O’Brien, School Line

Knit for Fun: 
Thurs 9th June at 9pm in BEDA. This is

our last night before summer break, and
as always, everybdy is most welcome.
Bring your needles & have a natter!

CAHCS 
Meeting in  An Caipín on Wed 8th June

at 9pm

Kinneigh Graveyard Grass Cutting 
Cork County Council have discontinued

the cutting of the grass at Kinneigh
Graveyard. Volunteers are needed to
strim/clean grass. Meitheal convened by
CAHCS at 7pm, Tues 7th June.  Tel.
Colum at 026 46078.

Procession
Many thanks to all who made our Cor-

pus Christi Procession possible. It was a
prayerful testament to the faith, support
and generosity of our parish community. 

Special thanks to everyone who
dropped off baking at Gort Mhuire and
to all who helped with hospitality. In ad-
dition, the Ice-Cream stand raised €515
for Down Syndrome Ireland. 

Thank You. 

Cemetery Masses
The dates on which Masses will be of-

fered for the people buried in our area
cemeteries are as follows:
Monday June 20th: Mass at 7.30pm

in Ahiohill Church followed by prayers
in the cemetery and afterwards in
Desert.
Tuesday June 21st: Mass at 7.30pm

in Enniskeane Church followed by
prayers in the cemetery and afterwards
in Ballymoney.
Thursday June 23rd: Mass in Castle-

town Kinneigh Church followed by
prayers in the cemetery and afterwards
in Kinneigh.

Kindly spread the word of these dates
to relatives of people who are buried in
our local graveyards.

Ordinations
Evin O'Brien, a student priest for the

Diocese, from the Parish of Mahon, was
ordained a Deacon in Maynooth on Sun-
day, the Feast of Corpus Christi.  Evin
will, God willing, be ordained to the
Priesthood next year.

Reverend Pat Nugent was ordained to
the Priesthood for the Diocese on this
Saturday, June 4th, at the Church of the
Real Presence, Curraheen, Cork. Fr. Pat
will celebrate his First Mass on this Sun-
day, June 5th, in Curraheen at 6pm.
Please remember them both in prayer.

Cul Camp 
Will be held in DOM GAA grounds on

July 25th, 26th, 27th.  For bookings con-
tact  Aileen 086 8779720
Golf Classic

Diarmuid O Mathúnas GAA are holding
a Golf Classic Scramble Format on Fri
8th July in Macroom Golf Club.  To book
tee times contact Seamus  Coakley
0872227965, Micheal Lordan
0872343278 or Jim O Callaghan
0871363056

Parish Assembly
Reminder that our final meeting before

the Summer break is Tuesday 7th June
at 7.30pm at the BEDA Hall - Please
note earlier start time and change of
venue.
Parish Assembly Pilgrimage

The Parish Assembly are organising a
day pilgrimage to Cork City to celebrate
the Year of Mercy on Sat July 16th.  Vis-
its to five locations including the Holy
Door for the Year of Mercy (St Francis
Church), Cork Penny Dinners, the Tomb
of Nano Nagle, the Shrine of the Holy
Souls and Trocáire offices.  Refresh-
ments and Dinner will be included. 

Departing at 9am and returning at 7pm
approx.  Further details to follow.  

Bookings to: 
Christine 087 2687021
Sheila 087 2204319
Maureen 086 8243843

Envelope bother!
Using the weekly parish envelopes for

collections can be a nuisance at times!
And it involves a good amount of work
by the parish office, parish assembly
members and others to coordinate the
delivery of the boxes to homes. Then
each week, we have a very efficient and
anonymous system in the parish where
the amount in each envelope is recorded
and logged in a computer. At year end,
we can send a claim to the Revenue
whereby the parish gets back some of
the income tax donated by people who
support the parish. (The parish never
knows anything about the person in-
volved.) Gradually, over the year, Rev-
enue lodge money to the parish account.

For the year Jan to Dec 2014, we have
received back from Revenue €25,009.25
of parishioners’ income taxes. The boxes
might be a nuisance but this money is
now at the disposal of the parish!
Thanks to all involved.


